National History Day Competition


Dear Parents and Guardians:

We are pleased to announce that your child will be participating in the National History Day Competition as part of their United States History Class. This nationally recognized program encourages young people to analyze a historical topic related to the year’s theme, Taking a Stand in History, and ultimately create a final project.  Students have the option of creating a website, one-act play, documentary film, or museum-style exhibit board as their final project.  Historians, educators, and college professors in related fields will evaluate your child’s work at all levels of the competition. As this project is highly competitive, we will be working on our projects for 7 weeks. Students will also need to allocate time every week for preparation.  

As part of the National History Day competition, there are college scholarships and other prizes available.  In addition to these prizes, there are several advantages to your child’s participation in this academic challenge. Your child will learn historical research processing, advanced reading, note-taking, and advanced writing skills.  These skills are not only required for their success in this competition, but in preparation for success in college and other post-secondary endeavors. 

The project includes several levels of competition culminating with the National History Day competition at the University of Maryland in June. All US history students are required to compete in the Vista PEAK competition.   Please mark your calendar now for the contest schedule listed below:

· Almost every Tuesday or Wednesday a US history teacher is available for after school help sessions for students. The student needs to make an appointment with the teacher to stay after. (If students need assistance on days other than these, please reach out to the teachers. We are usually willing to stay late based on student requests.)

· February 22nd : School wide competition for 2nd , 4th and 6th periods US history classes
· February 23rd : School wide competition for 1st, 3rd , and 5th,  periods US history classes
· March 18th: Regional History Day Judging in Aurora (Only students who qualify at the Vista PEAK competition)
· May 6th: Colorado History Day Judging at University of Colorado at Denver (Only Regional Winners)
· June 11-15th: National History Day Judging at University of Maryland (Only State Winners)
Depending on the type of entry students are completing, there may be a small fee for materials, software, etc. However, not all categories require a fee, so make sure your student makes an appropriate choice of category. To run such an extensive program, we are also requesting parental volunteers to act as judges, experts, and chaperones. If you are interested in volunteering, please provide us with your phone number and e-mail address on the appropriate line below.

Further information regarding the National History Day organization is available on their official website www.nhd.org. We look forward to working with you and your child to produce a successful historical project. Please complete the attached form and return by January 13th. 
Thank you for your support!

Sincerely,

United States High School History Day Teachers

Parents'/Guardians’ Role 

Parents and teachers play an important role in helping National History Day students complete the process of researching and developing projects. Some points to remember when working on a project with your child:
· Give encouragement, support and guidance.

· Make sure your child feels it is his or her project. Make sure the work is the work of the child.

· Realize the main goal of a National History Day project is to help your child use and strengthen the skills they have learned and developed. The main goal should not be a contest medal or prize.

· Assist your child or children as they conduct research. Adults can help students locate materials, but students should take notes, conduct interviews, etc.

· Make sure your child is doing a project they are interested in or excited about.

· Help your child plan a mutually agreed upon timeline to prevent a last-minute project. Talk with your child's teacher to find out the timetable for completing an NHD project. 

· Provide transportation for research trips to libraries, museums, universities, etc.

· Work with your child to evaluate the content on web sites visited for research. Make sure the site is a reliable source of information. Encourage your child to explore resources beyond the Internet. Only a fraction of available primary source documents can be found online.

· Learn about your community with your child. Find out what kinds of museums and historical sites are in your area. Get involved in your child’s learning process and share this experience.

· Help at your local school or district NHD contests. Contact your child’s teacher or your NHD district coordinator to volunteer.

· We would like parents to attend the NHD competition at Vista PEAK to support the students if they are not able to volunteer. It will be held on February 22nd and 23rd.

Finishing a NHD project is a huge accomplishment. Let your child know how proud you are.

We appreciate all the parental support from the past and we look forward to working together with you to help your child accomplish a major step in their road to college and a career. 

Please sign and return this portion of the letter to your teacher acknowledging that you have read the informational letter.  Keep the first 2 pages for your reference.

Student Name (Printed Neatly): __________________________​​__ Period: ___________

Student Signature: ________________________________________________________

Parent/ Guardian Signature: _________________________________________________

Parental Assistance: Please check off which dates you are available if you would like to volunteer. 
· _____ I am able to chaperone or judge for the Vista PEAK History Day competition on February 22nd, 2017. (held during the school day)
·  _____I am able to be a chaperone or judge for the Vista PEAK History Day Competition on February 23rd, 2017. (held during the school day)
If you would like to chaperone or judge, please write your contact information below.

Parent’s/Guardian’s Contact Number: ____________________________________________

Parent’s/Guardian’s Email Address: _____________________________________________

Notes: (please write anything specific that you would like us to know)
________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________

